
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

TOWN OF FORESTPORT 

SPECIAL MEETING: Regarding the reconstruction of Horton Road 

Bridge 

FORESTPORT TOWN HALL 

March 28, 2019 @ 6:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

TOWN OF FORESTPORT 

REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

SPECIAL MEETING: Regarding Reconstruction of Horton Road 

Bridge 

FORESTPORT TOWN HALL 

March 28, 2019 @ 6:00P.M. 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT     MEMBERS ABSENT 

Councilwoman Kardash                                   Councilman Rockhill 

Councilman Scott       Councilman Scouten 

Supervisor Entwistle 

Town Clerk Tracy Northrop 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Supervisor Entwistle. The Pledge 

of Allegiance was recited.  

 

DISCUSSION:  

Supervisor Entwistle read the Public Notice aloud. Two gentlemen from 

Loguidice and Tim Decker from Oneida County DPW were in attendance. The meeting 

is being held to get input from the community. Matt Hendersen stated there are comment 

cards which will stay on the permanent record. New York State will be paying 95% and 

the Town will be responsible for 5% for the reconstruction of the Horton Road Bridge. 

 Chris stated the reason for the reconstruction is that the concrete deck is cracking 

and water is coming through which is leading to deterioration. The bridge is too narrow 

for the crossing, so it will be expanded from 45 feet wide to 70 feet wide so water can 

flow through. On the Northeast side there are some scour issues. The corner isn’t 

standard, but there will be extra signage. The detour will be Kincaid Road, North Lake 

Road and Woodhull Road.  

Kincaid Road needs to be brought up to standards first. It is 15 ton,  but needs to 

be a minimum of 20 tons.   

The Project will start in Spring of next year and last 4-5 months. This will go out 

to bid at the end of August of 2019.  

Mr. Ekren, from the gallery asked if they can make the parking area a little larger for 

fishing access and kayakers. This is dependent upon the DEC.  

Enclosed is the brochure from the Oneida County Department of Public Works: 

  



 



 

 



ADJOURNMENT 

 A motion was made by Councilwoman Kardash and seconded by Councilman 

Scott to adjourn the meeting. Roll Call Vote: 

       

   Councilman Scott-yes 

   Councilwoman Kardash- yes 

   Supervisor Entwistle-yes 

 

 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:12 pm by Supervisor 

Entwistle 

    

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tracy M. Northrop 

Forestport Town Clerk 
 

 


